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Membership Meeting Minutes 

June 23, 2012   Approved September 20, 2012 

The June 2012 meeting of the Membership of the Fairfax County Federation of Citizens Associations was 
the annual picnic meeting, held at the Annandale Community Park.  The picnic, which began at 6:30 p.m., 
was a great opportunity to converse.   

Two of our county’s supervisors attended the gathering.  Mason District Supervisor Penny Gross 
attended the picnic and addressed the group.  She then left early due to another commitment.  Chairman 
of the Board of Supervisors Sharon Bulova missed the picnic portion of the evening but installed the 
officers and gave remarks.  

President Tania Hossain called the formal meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.   

Program 

Installation of Officers: Chairman Bulova administered the oath of office to the officers who had been 
elected at the May membership meeting to serve for the period July 1, 2012 to June 30, 2013.  Those 
taking the oath were: 

Position Name Residence 

President Tania Hossain (incumbent) Merrifield 

First Vice President Rob Jackson McLean 

Second Vice President Linda Boone Annandale 

Recording Secretary Ed Wyse (incumbent) Springfield 

Corresponding Secretary Fred Costello (incumbent) Reston 

 
Incumbent Treasurer Scott Schlegel from McLean, who was reelected at the May meeting, did not attend 
this meeting. 

State of Fairfax: Chairman Bulova presented a brief state of the county address and answered 
questions. 

Administrative Topics 

The Bulletin (Newsletter): Fred Costello, Editor—Newsletter articles are due to the editor by July 1st.  

Minutes: Ed Wyse, Recording Secretary—The membership approved the minutes of the May 2012 
membership meeting. 

Other: There were no old or new business and no board, committee, or district council reports. 

Public Safety Interface—Just as our picnic began, a corpse was found in the stream beyond the playing 
fields on the opposite side of the parking lot.  As we watched, the parking lot was transformed into a 
police staging site, with the noise of the idling larger vehicles interrupting our conversations.  At the 
conclusion of the picnic, we donated our remaining rice pudding and cake to the staff at the Annandale 
Fire Station. 

Adjournment—The meeting adjourned at dusk.  

Next Meetings 

The next board meeting is Thursday, June 28, 2012, 7:30 p.m., at Braddock Hall, 9002 Burke Lake Road, 
Burke. 

The next membership meeting will be in September, probably September 20, with location to be 
determined. 

Minutes written by Ed Wyse, Recording Secretary 


